## GPC Minutes April 6, 2015

Attendees: Cathy Beck Maureen Rose-Kazemi

Liz Naylor Jennifer Ray Beckman

Jen Platt Ann Shipley

Keri Morrison Rebecca McConnell

Lori Knox

**Run/Walk:** Event is THIS Saturday! Stephanie Lantz reported that she has secured all the sponsors and is need of people to register to participate. Please download the form and register! Also Stephanie will need some volunteers to help set up around 9-9:30 that morning.

**Restaurant night:** TODAY (and TONIGHT) at Iron Hill! Please bring your coupon that was sent home or print another one. Enjoy a night out with other Goshen families.

**International Week:** April 27<sup>th</sup>-30<sup>th</sup>. Countries are as follows:

K and 1<sup>st</sup> – Ireland 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> – Thailand 4<sup>th</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup> – Puerto Rico

Tr. Devon came to ask if the parents still want to decorate the lower school classroom doors before International Week starts. We agreed that it was something that was important to do. The kids really enjoy it. Tr Devon has ideas for the doors and will pass those along. It was decided that the doors will be done Friday (April 24<sup>th</sup>) after school from 3:30-5:30. Liz will check that free Extended Care will be available then. Tr Devon also offered to be available at other points over that weekend if Friday does not work for some. We need volunteers to help with these doors. Heading up the doors are:

Kindergarten – Jennifer Ray Beckman

1<sup>st</sup> – Ann Shipley and Rebecca McConnell

2<sup>nd</sup> – Cathy Beck and Keri Morrison

3<sup>rd</sup> – Maureen Kazemi and Lori Knox

4<sup>th</sup> – Mimi Akers

5<sup>th</sup> – Rachel Petyk and Keri Morrison

**Book Fair:** The book fair was a huge success! Thank you Catherine and Lauren!! Total sales were \$3051.51 and the library received \$610.21.

**Gift:** The GPC would like to gift \$1000.00 to the library for purchase of an updated card catalog. Treasurer and clerks have reviewed the finances and we can make the gift.

**Positions:** Jen Platt (Treasurer) and Keri Morrison (Recording Secretary) have served their two years and so we need replacements. Lori Knox will assume the position of treasurer next year. We would like to have all positions set by our last meeting this year. Also, Maureen has a list of volunteer positions and responsibilities that go along with those positions. She will finalize it so we can share with people who want to volunteer.

**Fundraiser:** The Moussa family has kindly offered to host another cocktail event. (Perhaps a progressive dinner?) We need to look at dates for next year.

**Next Year:** We would like to introduce the GPC at the Back to School Picnic and request volunteers. Over the summer, Liz and Cathy will firm up the dates for all the events next year.

NEXT MEETING: Tentatively scheduled for Thursday May 7<sup>th</sup> at 7pm at Cathy Beck's house